The original documents are located in Box 121, folder “Teamsters” of the Ron Nessen
Papers at the Gerald R. Ford Presidential Library.

Copyright Notice
The copyright law of the United States (Title 17, United States Code) governs the making of
photocopies or other reproductions of copyrighted material. Ron Nessen donated to the United
States of America his copyrights in all of his unpublished writings in National Archives collections.
Works prepared by U.S. Government employees as part of their official duties are in the public
domain. The copyrights to materials written by other individuals or organizations are presumed to
remain with them. If you think any of the information displayed in the PDF is subject to a valid
copyright claim, please contact the Gerald R. Ford Presidential Library.



Digitized from Box 121 of the Ron Nessen Papers at the Gerald R. Ford Presidential Library

June 16, 1976

SUBJECT: USERY/TEAMSTERS CONVENTION
: (Las Vegas)

Secretary of Labor William J. Usery spoke at the International
Brotherhood of Teamsters Convention in Nevada yvesterday. Should
there be any questions, the following is some background information
(from Dick Lukstat) :

1. The Secretary appeared at the Int'l Brotherhood of Teamsters
Convention because it is the largest single union in the country
and at their invitation.

bargaining. As you know, the National Master Freight Agreement
was recently concluded with only a few days work stoppage and
without the necessity of invoking Taft-Hartley.

3. The Secretary made clear that the Department of Labor
investigation into the Teamster Pension Fund activities is
being handled in the most professional manner and that if
the investigation concludes any wrong-doings they certainly
would be dealt with appropriately.






June 18, 1976

FITZSIMMONS'S DISCLOSURE THAT HE

SUBJECT:
IS BEING SUBPOENED BY DEPT. OF LABOR

It is the policy of the Labor Department not to discuss specific
aspects of any on-going investigation. However, since Mr.
Fitzsimmons himself announced that he was under subpoena, the
Department of Labor last night issued the following statement:

"As part of the on-going investigation of the Teamsters
Central States Pension Fund, the Department of Labor Task
Force issued subpoenas for information to Mr. Fitzsimmons,
and other members of the Pension Fund Board of Trustees

on or about May 21-23. The subpoenas were issued by the
Task Force with the approval of Secretary Usery."

Any further questions should be referred to Dick Lukstat at the
Department of Labor - 523-6151





